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We return the enclosed document which has been filed with the City Clerk and ask that it
be introduced and referred to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation with the
following recommendation.

Claimant, Lisa Washington, 8010 West Casper Street, Milwaukee, WI 53223-5535,
alleges on her own behalf that her vehicle was damaged on or about October 31, 2007 at
North Teutonia Avenue and West Carmen Avenue when it allegedly struck a large stone
protruding from the roadway. She claims damages in the amount of $6,319.96.

Our investigation reveals that the Infrastructure Services Division (ISD) reviewed their
records and the DPW Call Center records and found that prior to October 28, 2007 the
City had no notice of any loose concrete at this location. The ISD repaired this area on
October 30, 2007. It appears the claimant may have the incorrect loss date, because the
repair noted above was prompted by a complaint call received on October 28, 2007.

The Milwaukee Water Works (MWW) also reviewed their records in relation to this

incident. They found had conducted repair activity on four occasions around the time of
this loss. They followed their standard repair procedures and turned over the final road
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repairs to the ISD. The ISD also followed their standard procedures and it was acting
within the City’s Discretion regarding the repairs. Since the City had no notice or the
loose concrete and the City departments followed standard procedures regarding the
MWW repair activity, the City cannot accept liability and we recommend denial of this
claim.

Very truly yours,

GRANT F. LANGLEY
City Attorney

JAN A. SMOKOWICZ
Assistant City Attorney
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